
 
 
 
 

 

Volunteers begin work on Niles Teen Center expansion project  
Bridget Doyle/triblocal.com staff reporter 
 06/15/09  

Niles Teen Center staff and volunteers from 
Home Depot began work on the expansion 
project on Thursday, June 11 at the Golf Mill 
Mall. 

"The space we had before was simply not 
adequate," said Mark Williamson, Director and 
Youth Coordinator at the center. "We needed to 
serve the needs of the kids." 

The new addition is slated to become a game 
room, opening up space in the older part of the 
center for a computer lab and space to do 
homework. The newly expanded Niles Teen 
Center is scheduled for a grand opening in late 
August or early September. 

 
Home Depot volunteers help pour paint in order 
to begin paint 
 
 

 

 
Mark Williams, Director and Youth Coordinator 
of the Niles Teen Center also partook in painting 
the door of the newly expanded room.  
 

 
Volunteers were responsible for all stages of the 
painting process, including edging and detailing 
the new room.  
 

 
 
The Niles Teen Center is located in the Golf Mill 
Mall.  


